President’s Advisory Committee on Human Rights, Equity and Decolonization PACHRED MINUTES

Tuesday February 14, 2023, 11:00am to 1:00pm
Microsoft Teams

Microsoft Team Participates: Dolana Mogadime, Susan Virtue, Margot Francis, Jennifer Thiessen, Rox Chwaluk, Gloria Davis, Joanne Crawford, Nigel Lezama, Marla Terreberry-Portfilio, Ben Johnson, Eve Nyambiya, Jean Ntakirutimana, Shaka Licorish, Aishah Sonekan, Noah Xiao, Richard Ndayizigamiye, Julie Fennell, Beatrice Ombuki-Berman, Sandra Kroeker, Chelsea Takalo, Sarah Ciotti, Andrew Bassingthwaighte, Rabia Choudhary, Jordan O'Dell, Trecia McLennon, Simranjeet Kaur, Michelle Mudge, Maureen Connolly, Alison Rothwell, Abdul Rahimi

Guest: Brad Clarke 
PACHRED Executive 
Chair: Faculty Dolana Mogadime, Vice-Chair: Staff Trecia McLennon, Vice-Chair: Student Sandra Kroeker

1. Welcome
· Dolana Mogadime welcomed the members to the meeting.  
· Roxx Chwaluk provided the Land Acknowledgement. 
· Agenda – The agenda was reviewed and approved by the committee.
· Minutes – The minutes of the December 6, 2022, meeting were approved by the committee. 

2. [bookmark: _Hlk130812814]Update - Interim AVP, Equity 
· PACHRED invited Brad Clarke, Interim AVP Equity to the meeting to provide an update on the new role of the Interim AVP Equity and information on the future permanent role. 
· Brad Clarke provided his history and previous roles at Brock University. 
· Past January Brad Clarke was asked to take on the role as the Interim AVP Equity. 
· Brad Clarke stated that the goal is to settle a stable footing for the incoming AVP Equity and build a strong bridge overall. 
· Brad Clarke stated he is looking forward to the work in the coming months in relation to PACHRED and help advance concerns that PACHRED may have at this time. 
· Dolana Mogadime opened the floor for questions from the members. Discussion ensued.  


3. Working Group Updates
2SLGTBQ+
· Nigel Lezama provided an update. 
· Nigel Lezama stated that the working group received an email from BUFA in regards to the Gender Affirmation Fund.  The email provided great news that in 2021 there was coverage.  The working group can move onto next steps and create a pathway for funding for gender affirmation. The funding that came out of the HRE office is in place. 
· Content Notes – The committee has been working on content notes, strategy and planning.  The committee that is dedicated to content notes runs across many PACHRED committees. A tip sheet will be available by spring and a workshop with CPI. 
· PRIDE Week – The committee is working with the Student Justice Centre to create a keynote event for Pride Week.   
· It was discussed that by using the language in the BUFA agreement is outdated, the committee is in discussion on collaborating in updating the language in the collective agreement to be in line with 2SLGBTQI+ in federal government’s Action Plan 
Anti-Ableism and Mental Health
· Maureen Connelly provided an update.  The committee held a meeting in February. 
· The committee provided feedback on the RWLEP, the feedback was collected and submitted to the Provost. 
· [bookmark: _Hlk130159375]Maureen Connelly stated that she is sitting on the Convocation Working Group as the PACHRED member.  It has been a pleasure to serve on the committee 
· April Event – Accessibility Empowerment Day will be held on April 25-26, 2023.
Anti-Racism Committee 
· Richard Ndayizigamiye and Rox Chwaluk provided the update. The 3rd meeting was held on Monday, January 23, 2023. 
· The last meeting focused around Black History Month. 
· Anti-Racism Committee is supporting the BHM and the funding.  There are many events this month with a campus wide approach. 
· Anti-Asian Forum – Historically webinars were run, the committee is working on more of a forum and take place in mid-march. We have received funding come into Anti-Racism Committee and this has helped support events across the campus. 


Decolonization 
· Dolana Mogadime, Faculty Chair mentioned that it has been brought forward that there is not a chair for the Decolonization committee. This has been brought to the Provost and President to be discussed. 
Employment Equity
· Andrew Bassingthwaighte provided the update. 
· Andrew Bassingthwaighte stated that the committee has had conversations regarding students having to bring children to class, the topic has been brought forward to the Provost. 
· The committee has discussed the request for proposal for the Equity Censes. 
· A letter to the President has been written on behalf of the Employment Equity committee and Coordinating Committee regarding proposing Expanding the Brock University’s Health Benefits for Racial Justice. 
· Trecia McLennon provided an update on the announcement on the consulting partner of the Equity Senses. Trecia McLennon stated that she is delighted with the fantastic partner that has been confirmed for our EDI action plan. 

Sexual Violence Prevention Committee 
· Margot Francis provided the update. 
· Margot Francis stated that we have reported to PACHRED over the number of months.  The draft revised policy has gone to BUFA and waiting for Feedback. 
· The committee are involved with others with many events. It has been enjoyable working with other working groups. 
· Imagining Black and Indigenous Futurities: Celebrating International Women’s Day - March 8th 
· Defunding, Disarming and Abolishing the Police – March 9th 
· Anti-feminism and the rise of the right in liberal Canada – March 22nd 

4. Human Rights & Equity Office Update
· Chelsea Takalo, Interim Director provided an update. 
· Chelsea Takalo was pleased to announce that HRE has hired two new permanent positions within the department. 
· Chelsea Takalo update PACHRED that her position as the Interim Director was extended until August 2023.
· It was discussed that Ramadan falls withing the exam schedule, HRE is working on a communication update for all students. We will encourage students to contact their instructors directly for accommodations over the exam period. Information will be sent to student prior to exams.  

· Programing – HRE has a full event schedule for February 2023. 
· HRE has piloted student training and completed 815 students that live in residence training. In the fall the goal is to have student complete the training prior to orientation week. 
· Shaka Licorish provided a detailed list of the events and workshops that have take place through the HRE Office over the last month. 
· Shaka Licorish stated that there are excellent events being planned for the Brock Community.  All HRE events can be found on the website Human Rights and Equity Events - ExperienceBU (brocku.ca)

Discussion Items
· [bookmark: _Hlk130812775]Aishah Sonekan mentioned that a student role on the AVP hiring committee that is not a BUSU or GSA member holding a current role as an Executive member may be beneficial to the committee. Brad Clarke mentioned that he will bring that suggestion forward to the AVP hiring committee. 
· Margot Francis asked questions regarding the Executive Summary of the review of HRE. Brad Clarke mentioned he would be happy to be invited back to PACHRED for further conversations. 
· Beatrice Ombuki-Berman stated that all the committee updates are appreciate and that PACHRED is on the right path. We are all working together for a better Brock when it comes to EDI matters. It was stated that we are heading into bargaining in spring, and we need to all work together. 

The meeting adjourned at 12:47pm. 
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